8450 Escambia Ave

Perdido Beach, AL  36530

251-961-7116

Fax:  251-961-1002
   WWW.PERDIDOBEACHFIRE.ORG


Dear Friends, Residents and Property Owners,


Dues and donations for 2021 will be collected from now through November 30, 2021. Please fill out the enclosed form completely even if you no longer own property in our fire jurisdiction. This Information is very important to us so that we can keep our records up to date and accurate. If you are an out of town property owner who owns empty lots or land, please enter the name of the street that your property faces on the physical address line of the form. Dues are $20.00 per person. Please list all of the members that you are paying for. This is important if you wish to vote at the general membership meeting in December.
 Please also include your home and cell phone numbers and an email address on the form. This will allow us to contact you in the event of an emergency if something happens on your property. This information will remain confidential.

We need your financial support. Any amount above your dues is greatly appreciated. Remember both are tax deductible.  While the majority of our funding comes from the Ad Valorem taxes collected by the county and are divided equally among 37 fire departments. These funds are restricted to Equipment purchases and maintenance, Buildings & grounds, Utilities and training. Your dues and donations help us to pay for items that we cannot pay for with our restricted funds. Your donations are used for emergency equipment and maintenance expenses, uniforms that volunteers wear that identify them as members of PBVFD and water, food and refreshments for our members who are training or on emergency scenes.
A Message from the Fire Chief


2020 brought new challenges to the community and the fire department, Hurricane Sally devastated our community and tasked us with providing much needed services to our residents. Before the winds died down and the rain stopped, members of PBVFD were out on the streets surveying damage and clearing streets of debris. We spent the next 10 days working with Baldwin County EMA, National Guard personnel and the Red Cross and members of the community to provide tarps, water, ice and daily meals. 

2021 has started off with even more challenges for the department, we are currently averaging 3 times the call volume that we have in previous years. This is due to a lack of volunteer manpower in all the departments around us that we respond mutual aid with along with more calls in our fire jurisdiction.  We have only between 3 – 5 members responding to some calls and sometimes only respond with 1 or 2 during the daytime hours. 
        We need new fire fighters and EMTs.  The average age of our responders is in the 60s and 70s. If you are a younger resident that has been a resident or a new resident, Please consider joining the department and helping serve your community. The lack of manpower is not just our department, our other local mutual aid departments are also hurting for active responders. Sometimes it takes multiple departments to answer a call. We have some of the best trucks and equipment around- WE NEED PEOPLE TO MAN IT.
       Call me at 961-7116(station) or 504-4758 (cell) if you have questions


We are actively trying to recruit new members.  You do not have to be a firefighter to help us. We will train you for whatever part of the job that you feel you can help with. Can you drive a truck? We will teach you to operate a fire truck. Can you operate a boat? We will teach you how to run a rescue/fire boat. Want to help sick and injured people? Training is free and we provide it. Give me a call if you are interested @ 251-504-4758. I will personally meet with you and give you a tour of the firehouse and our equipment. I promise you will be impressed.

Please remember we are under an ADEM Burn Ban from May 1st until November 1st. NO OPEN BURNING IS PERMITTED. When burning is allowed again in November please use extreme caution due to the large amount of dead trees that are down from Hurricane Sally.

Upcoming Events
As of this time we have not scheduled any events.  Keep an eye on the sign in front of the station, our website www.perdidobeachfire.org and our Facebook page for information.
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